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ITEM IDENTIFICATION:  
 
School of Graduate Studies: Proposal for an In-Program Master of Philosophy Degree 
(M.Phil.)   
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
 
The Committee has authority to recommend to Academic Board for approval changes which 
establish a new degree program. 
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
 
The In-Program Master of Philosophy (M.Phil.) degree will only be awarded to students 
enrolled in Ph.D programs and would receive this degree on route to their Ph.D.  Award of 
the M.Phil degree would recognize that a candidate for the Ph.D. has completed a substantial 
program of pre-thesis requirements. Each graduate unit would decide whether to offer the 
M.Phil degree.  Proposals from a graduate unit to offer this degree will require the approval 
of relevant divisional executive committees as well as the SGS Council. 
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
 
Although there are no direct resource implications to this proposal, a number of measures 
must be put into place to administer this degree.  There will be a transcript notation upon 
awarding this degree; students will not attend Convocation to receive this degree; a diploma 
will be available upon payment of a fee. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
It is recommended that the Committee on Academic Policy and Programs recommend to the 
Academic Board for approval: 
 
THAT the proposal for an In-Program Master of Philosopy Degree (M.Phil.) as specified in 
the attached letter from the School of Graduate Studies dated March 15, 2004 be approved. 
















